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 The Senate Environment and Energy Committee favorably reports 

Senate Bill No. 438. 

 This bill would change the management of the New Jersey School 

of Conservation (NJSOC), located in Stokes State Forest, Sussex 

County, from Montclair State University to the Friends of the New 

Jersey School of Conservation, a nonprofit organization. 

 The bill would also direct the Friends of the New Jersey School of 

Conservation to submit financial figures and a request for State 

funding to the Department of Education (DOE) no later than January 

15 of each year.  The bill would also direct the DOE to include an 

appropriate amount to maintain the operations of the NJSOC in the 

school aid portion of its annual budget request.  Finally, the bill would 

repeal the sections of law that require the Board of Trustees of 

Montclair State University to request and expend funding for the 

NJSOC. 

 This bill was pre-filed for introduction in the 2022-2023 session 

pending technical review.  As reported, the bill includes the changes 

required by technical review, which has been performed. 


